
 

 

 

City Hall        May 2, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, May 2, 2022 at 5:58 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Todd Reeves, Trish Heim and Toby McCullough. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik, Jason Connell and Brandon Mildren. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the April 18, 2022 meeting as corrected was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Christi McKenzie arrived at 5:59pm. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Ks Retailers Sale Tax   $   708.32 EFTPS-Fed Wh   $1,024.65 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,020.72 EMPower Retirement       447.00 
 Grace Hier         150.00 Kansas Payment Center      123.69 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        505.11 KP & F      1,081.18  
 KPERS       1,426.69 Alan Zlatnik     1,605.40 
 Tracey Taylor         935.88 Lisa Stum     1,366.34 
 Michael Kirk      1,391.96 Randall Anderson    1,035.58 
 Douglas Schreiner        237.48 Jason Connell     1,056.63 
 Harry Hammer III        131.88 Tina Dick        526.08 
 Trent Stanley      1,182.70 Jacob Akin        202.09 
 Amazon.com         166.79 Fastdraws          58.64 
 Performance Tire & Auto    1,139.51 US Bank          54.35 
 Amazon.com           11.99 AFLAC         490.28 
 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept.    7,216.16 ADAPCO, Inc.     2,929.00 
 Continental Research Corp       162.70 Core & Main LP        876.00 
 D & D Security           24.95 Heinen Repair Service, Inc.      522.96 
 J. Warren Company Inc.   48,000.00 Kanas Rural Water Assoc.      570.00 
 Lowe’s Business Account         67.98 Menards        330.31 
 National Sign Co. Inc.          90.00 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.        55.38 
 Schulte Supply Inc.        580.51 Stum’s Concrete    2,100.00 
 U.S. Post Office         800.00 WTC         998.89 
 Ks Dept of Revenue-Water Fee       395.13 
 TOTAL     84,800.91 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $84,800.91 was seconded by Christi McKenzie and 
carried.  



 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
Brandon Mildren representing the Rossville Christian Church was present to report that the Church was 
considering purchasing property west of Wehner’s Thriftway to construct a large facility with recreational gym and 
meeting space and wanted to check on zoning for this location. Mildren noted that construction could take up to 5 
years to complete. Following discussion council requested time to consider zoning restrictions and construction 
time line. 
 
Christi McKenzie presented letter of resignation as Rossville City Council member. Mayor requested that anyone 
interested in being appointed as City Council member to complete term should contact him. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that quote to construct lay down curb for handicapped access in front 
of the library would be $3,000.00. Following discussion motion by Dan Glotzbach to accept quote and proceed 
with construction of curb cut with Jeffrey Overmyer inspecting for handicapped compliance was seconded by 
Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that lights are up at ball field and his department has started applying linseed oil 
to playground structure. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported on water tank painting and issues and advised council that he had purchased 
variable speed drive for second pump at cost of $1800.00. Zlatnik also reported that the master meter has 
stopped working and that he has reported issue to KDHE and was working with them on extension of time to 
replace or repair meter until water tank maintenance has been completed. 
 
Toby McCullough reported missing sign, flashing light not working and pot hole near 612 Kross Circle.  
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that summer employee will not be returning this year. No action was taken. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that he had two part time police officers’ positions vacant at this time and 
requested that council review starting pay for this position. Clerk to prepare list of current employee salaries for 
next meeting. 
 
Chief Connell reported that due to the age of the police vests he would like to purchase seven new vests at cost 
of $750.00 to $1100.00 per vest. Purchase to be made using asset forfeiture funds.  
 
Chief Connell requested permission to replace three shotguns from Atlantic Tactical at a cost of $9,583.95. Chief 
Connell recommended using VIN Inspection funds for purchase. Clerk noted balance in VIN Inspection fund is 
$3,864.05.  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to proceed with purchase of seven police vests was seconded by Christi McKenzie and 
carried. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to allow police department to purchase three shotguns using funds in VIN inspection fund 
and asset forfeiture funds and to sell old shotguns was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Council discussed employee salary review. 
 
Council inquired about security cameras. Chief Connell to check on prices. 
 
Mayor reported on signs at ball field.  
 
Mayor reminded council of law enforcement candlelit vigil and memorial ceremony May 5 and 6th. 
 
Mayor noted that workers compensation claim filed with Berkshire Hathaway Insurance had been denied. 
 



Trish Heim reported on information regarding free dump day and reminders to not put glass in recycle containers. 
Information to be put on city website/Facebook. 
 
Council thanked RCDC and 4H for planting flowers in pots on Sunday. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:34pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


